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“Serving school communities by providing Christian learning and support” 

Rebuilding, 

 Recovering, 

  Reflecting 
 

One of the many encouragements we have had from schools 
recently came when a teacher commented gratefully on how 

we (BSCWT) had continued to stand with them and support 
their school throughout the difficulties of the last year and a 
half. 
 

Even though the Covid pandemic still presents many 
challenges in schools, this term has brought with it a welcome 
step forward in the ways schools are operating.  This has  
brought about increased opportunities for our team of staff and 
volunteers to visit schools in person for a wider variety of 
activities, including taking assemblies, running and supporting 
clubs, offering ‘prayer spaces’, and providing pastoral support 
to pupils. 
 

It feels very much like we are in the process of rebuilding our 
ways of serving schools as we also take time to reflect on 
where God is leading us and to recover, and help others 
recover, from all that has happened in recent times. 
 

And while we continue to stand with, serve and support 
schools, we are immensely grateful to you for standing with us 
to help us in this important work. 
 

Ian Kemble, Director of Schools Work 
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Christian Union 
 

By the time you read this, a secondary school 
Christian Union (led by a student) will have 
relaunched and be meeting in person.  Advertising 
for this included displaying a Bible verse and C.U. 
information on the school TV notice screens. The 
C.U. will include a new element called Encounter 
Spaces where pupils will be able to go around 

different stations and interactively reflect on 
important themes.  We kickstart with Love, 
Joy, Spirituality and Anxiety vs Peace. We 
are thankful to be able to see the students 
in person again and are looking forward to 
new students coming. 
 

Frances Coe, Schools Worker 

Prayer Spaces 
 

Earlier this term, we prepared a two-day ‘prayer space’ for a 

primary school, exploring ideas of how HUGE God is and 

how small we are YET he made us, knows us and wants to 
be a team with us.  Props being used include weighing scales, 
rocks, exercise balls and ribbons!!  This has been 
planned with the flexibility to have some ‘zones’ outside 
as well as inside.  Sadly the dates for this had to be 
postponed due a Covid outbreak at the school, but we 
look forward to rescheduling the event and to exploring 
how and where else this can be used. 
 

Frances Coe, Schools Worker 

Thank you to churches for supporting IYM  
 

We would like to extend our heartfelt thanks to local 
churches for sponsoring the “It’s Your Move” books 
once again this year.  Thanks to your support, we 
were able to provide over 900 books to 27 local 
schools to help their Year 6 pupils in their transition to 
secondary school.   Gelila Melaku, Project Administrator 

Recent feedback from a school staff member:  
 

“In a time when mental health services are stretched and 
budgets are tight, your generous and professional input is 
very much appreciated. We would like to take this 
opportunity to thank you for all you do!” 



 

 

 

You may recall that last year our team worked hard to provide videos for schools to use in classroom-based 
‘assemblies’ and these were gratefully received and used by many schools. Now that they are allowed to hold full 
assemblies ‘in person’ again, most schools have resumed this and we are delighted that they have been eager to 
invite us back... 



 

 

 

BSCWT is a Local  
Mission Partner of 

PRAY:  We believe praying for our local 
schools, children and young people is really important.  
Please contact us to: 

 Request our weekly prayer email, termly prayer 
calendar and newsletter by email or post.  Contact 
us at office@bscwt.org or 01277 249275 or visit   
www.bit.ly/BSCWTconsent 

 Start a prayer group for schools in your church or 
start/join a prayer group for a particular school.   

 Just pray — on your own or with others! 

GIVE: BSCWT depends on the continued 
generosity of people who support us financially.  If 
you’d like to support the work financially, please: 
 

 Set up a standing order or a donation via your 
online banking.  Please contact us for a Gift Aid 
Declaration form, if applicable (or download one 
from www.bscwt.org/downloads). 

 

 Contact us for a standing order mandate (or 
download one from www.bscwt.org/downloads). 

 

 Donate online at www.stewardship.org.uk/
partners/20028156 or send a cheque to our office. 

 

 For on-line banking/standing orders, please 
contact the BSCWT office for our bank account 
details. 

VOLUNTEER:  There are over 40 people who 
give their time and energy to volunteer with BSCWT: 

 

 Our Associate Workers volunteer with us in schools, 
working with children and young people. 

 

 Our Trustees oversee the running of the Trust.  

 

 Our Support Teams assist the Staff and Trustees by 
doing important tasks in areas such as prayer, 
finance, human resources, policy-writing, events, 
monitoring and publicity. 

 

 Our Church Reps help us to liaise with our local 
churches. 

 

 We are also open to applications from people 
interested in doing an internship or work experience 
with us. 

Brentwood Schools Christian Worker Trust (‘BSCWT’) is a registered charity in England & Wales No: 1172358 
Registered office: c/o Shenfield High School, Alexander Lane, Shenfield, Brentwood, Essex, CM15 8RY 

If you no longer wish to receive 
communications from BSCWT, 
please contact us via the office  

at office@bscwt.org to be 
removed from our circulations. 

The Trust continues to be grateful and thankful to 
all individuals, churches and charitable trusts for 
their generous support of BSCWT working with 
the young people in our local schools. 

 

In particular, to those who have left legacies to 
the Trust and also a significant donation from 
Trinity Church. This means that the Trust will be able to continue 
and expand its work in the local schools for some time to come. 

 

To the end of September, general income was £37,985 and 
expenditure was £43,523 giving a deficit of £5,538. The deficit 
was covered by the legacy and donation mentioned above.  

 

Please pray that the current opportunities remain open and that 
every advantage God has given the Trust to communicate with 
the young people in the local schools will be taken and 
expanded. 

 

On a personal note, I (Peter) have decided that it 
would be prudent for me to withdraw my services 
as treasurer. The Trust is seeking a replacement 
to take over in April of next year. If you have a 
knowledge of Sage and would be interested in 
considering helping with this important role (or if 
you know of someone else) please contact the 
Trust office.   

Peter Embling & Joe Nunn, Joint Treasurers 

Finance Update from the  
Treasurers & Trustees 

How can you be involved?   
If you are a Christian with a passion for schools, 
education, children and young people, and think 
you might be interested in being involved, please 
get in touch with us at the BSCWT office.  Please 
join with us to: 
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